S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 3rd June 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. To Elect a Chairman for the ensuing year: Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Williamson proposed that Mr Narborough continue in his role as Chairman of the Assets Committee, this was seconded by Rev Tate, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Rev D Tate, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mr S Scales, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mrs M Albinson and Mrs D Gotts
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th March 2015:  Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with three abstentions all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
4.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
5.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present
6.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mrs Kirby informed members that all 109 Allotment Plots are currently rented out and there are only six people on the waiting list.

She confirmed that the renewals letters had been sent out in April this year and all tenants had paid the £25 per plot per annum.
Mrs Banks informed members that a Water Tank close to Plot 16 had become stagnant and in need of a clean.
Mrs Kirby said that she would ask Ryan, the Parish Handyman to clean the Water Tank.

Mr Narborough stated that some of the Water Tanks may need updating in the future.

The Village Hall:  

Update Village Hall Toilets: Mr Narborough explained that during the half term, work had taken place to renovate the Ladies Toilets.

He informed members that originally a single replacement basin had been ordered, however once the room had been stripped out it had become apparent that two basins with vanity units were required and subsequently installed.

Mr Narborough stated that two new windows have been inserted, the room has had new flooring laid and has been painted throughout.

It was said that D & E Builders had worked very well and the finished job looked impressive.

Defibrillator: Mrs Cornwell said that she had contacted the St John’s Ambulance to see if a Public Access Defibrillator could be obtained at no cost to the Parish Council.

She confirmed that unfortunately they have none available for free at the moment and said that one could either be purchased or perhaps a Grant could be applied for.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that ASDA has a defibrillator in their Langley Road store.
It was felt that another good area to site a defibrillator would be at the Priory Court shops, St Augustine’s Way. 
After discussion, Mrs Cornwell agreed to write to the manager at Tesco’s to see if they would be willing to purchase a defibrillator for the area.

It was said that if Tesco’s are unwilling to purchase a defibrillator other avenues such as NHS England should be investigated.

Drainage at the Village Hall: Mr Hofmeister commented regarding the drainage situation at the Village Hall. He explained that Mr Walker had been seen flushing out the drains with a hose and understood that this procedure took place monthly.

Mr Narborough explained that the Parish Council had paid SDS Drains to look at the situation in the past. He confirmed that SDS Drains had put cameras into the drains and had confirmed that there is nothing visibly wrong and had offered no recommendation to improve the situation.

Mr Hofmeister said that the gradient of the drain is not as it should be. It was however noted that it would be costly to put the matter right.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken to Mr Walker about the situation and confirmed that he flushes out the drains monthly as part of his routine duties.

The Green:  
Update Reference Vehicle for Parish Handyman: Mr Narborough explained that previously the Finance Committee and the full Parish Council had agreed to allocate £10,000 for the purchase of a vehicle including the cost of security.

It was said that the final decision had been left to Mr Price (Chairman), Mr Jordan (Vice Chairman) and Mr Narborough (Assets Committee Chairman).
Mr Narborough said that he had made enquiries into two vehicles which would be suitable; the first model was a John Deere Gator at a cost of £12,450 and the other a Kubota RTV 500 at a cost of £7,995.
Mr Narborough explained that the Kubota was an ex demo model at Thurlow Nunn and has only 2 hours on the clock. He said that the vehicle included a metal roof, a poly carbonate windshield and windscreen wipers and a rear mesh.
Members felt that the vehicle was ideal for the Parish Council, however concerns were raised that it could only travel at 20 mph and was only allowed to travel 6 miles per week.
Mrs Cornwell said that amongst other things the vehicle was required to take items to the dump, collect wood from the Sandringham Saw Mill and carry out visits to V & J Knitwear at Hardwick.

Mr Narborough confirmed that the Kubota RTV 500 could carry up to one tonne, has a two year warranty and included a tipper function.

Mr Price said that Mr Narborough had discussed the vehicle fully with both Mr Jordan and himself. And read out an email from Mr Jordan supporting the purchase.

Mr Narborough spoke regarding the security of the vehicle and said that both the existing tractor and the Kubota would fit in the garage.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had been in to the garage and felt that this was unlikely.
It was asked how items would be taken to the tip as the distance there and back would be over 6 miles.

Members discussed the matter and felt that if items for the tip could be stored, they could then be removed periodically by hiring a medium sized skip at a cost of approximately £165.

Members felt that a large lockable container similar to the one owned by the Football Club, could be used to store items for the tip. It was felt that if the container was large enough it could also house the new Kubota vehicle. It was felt that a container could be kept next to the one owned by the Football Club at Wootton Park.

Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should purchase the Kubota RTV 500 from Thurlow Nunn at a cost of £7,995 along with a large storage container; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Review of Dog Bins: Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated Map and list of Dog Bins in the Parish.

She said that the Parish is generally well serviced, however asked if there were any areas that a Dog Bin may be beneficial.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a Dog Bin had recently been installed in the Sandy Lane area and stated that a further Dog Bin would be of benefit near to the Langley Road Bus Stop. She explained that people are regularly using the Bus Stop Litter Bin for depositing Dog Waste. 

After discussion, Mr Scales proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a Dog Bin to be sited in the large area of grass space opposite the ASDA goods entrance; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.

Request for Litter Bin at the Nursery Lane Bus Stop: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a request had been received for a Litter Bin to be sited at the Nursery Lane Bus Stop.

After discussion to confirm that the Bus Stop is heavily used by children travelling to school, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a Litter Bin for the Nursery Lane Bus Stop; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
St Mary’s Church:

Paving: Mrs Cornwell informed members that the re-pointing of the paving had been completed by S Clark Builders and was looking good.

She spoke regarding the wall and said that she would speak to Richard Waite to see if further repairs are required.

Trees: Mr Price advised that one or two trees close to the Sensory Garden are hanging quite low.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the matter is in hand, she said that Peter Bourner the Tree Surgeon is aware of the situation and the trimming work will be organised. She said that Ryan the Handyman will raise the canopy of the overgrown Holly Tree.

Closure Order for St Mary’s Churchyard: Comment was made that this matter should in future be addressed by the Assets Committee. It was said that correspondence had been received from Rev James Nash and it is hoped that the matter will be resolved amicably.
Cemetery:  
Members commented that the Cemetery is looking very well, it was noted that part of the new area had been cut and was being kept tidy.

Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding each side of the Cemetery and felt that if someone particularly wished to be buried in either consecrated ground or un-consecrated ground, this should be obtained in writing to avoid disputes in the future.
After discussion members felt that the existing consecrated area should be used up first. The new area should be left unused and un-consecrated for the present time.

Mr Price proposed that when the current Cemetery area is approaching capacity, arrangements should be made to consecrate the new area, leaving a small area un-consecrated for burials of people with other faiths, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with one abstention all other members were in favour.
Wootton Park:
Update: Mr Narborough informed members that on Saturday 6th June 2015, the Football Club would be holding its 30th Anniversary Celebrations on Wootton Park.
Clubhouse Refurbishment: Mr Narborough stated that a letter had been received from the Wootton’s Football Club requesting permission for them to make enquiries into the costs to carry out alterations to the Pavilion.

It was said that this matter should be discussed by the Wootton Park Committee first.
South Wootton in Bloom:

Update: Mrs Banks informed members that the Kings Lynn in Bloom, Plant and Craft Fair had taken place on Sunday 24th May 2015 at the Tuesday Market Place.
It was said that the South Wootton in Bloom team had run a Tombola stall which had made a reasonable profit.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 2nd September 2015 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

2nd September 2015 





                Chairman                                                                                                          
